
RHSC Board Meeting

June 21, 2011 

Minutes
Board members present were John Olshan, Mike Kellick, John Swingler, Anne Olshan, Curtis Casey, Bob Boothroyd, Kyle Eberts and Anne Zaera. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30.
I. President - John O:

We need to fill two important board positions currently vacant: Programs and Activities. 
( Board members to email Program and Activities Chair suggestions to John O. 
II. Secretary –  Anne Z:

Anne reviewed May 24 board meeting minutes, which had been previously circulated for approval, and posted onto website. It was agreed that future Minutes should better highlight pending ToDos.

III. Membership – John O for Pat 
John reviewed current membership status supplied by Pat S. John asked Anne Z to help Pat develop an excel sheet to more easily track this status. 

A discussion followed re the need to ensure (and track) that members meet their volunteer obligations. Options include allowing members to contribute $$ in lieu of participating with time/work. 
(Anne Z and Pat to propose a system and present for board review.

IV. Finances  –  John S.
John S presented a draft budget for 2011-2012. A good deal of the discussion revolved around determining which Lodge repairs are needed; the amounts spent from last year’s DMF (Discretionary Maintenance Fund) and how to allocate the unused portion; how much to set next year’s DMF at; whether to begin funding the Capital Improvements Fund (CIF) and if so, by how much.  

The consensus was that fees and funding amounts need to be informed by true projected costs based on Bob B’s analysis. John S recommended that we set the CIF at $25-50 per adult, but this determination needs to wait for Bob’s Lodge Systems analysis numbers.  
John S agreed to refine the proposed budget and recirculate for approval. Note was made that $45 Voucher fee is not popular with some members.  (Vouchers are set to equal cost of winter weekend stay at Lodge, currently set at $45.)  This amount may change depending on Lodge rates to be discussed as part of budget process. 

V. Lodge Maintenance  –  Bob 
Bob presented a draft maintenance/repair plan for the year totalling approximately $5,000. The actual work will be scheduled over the next few months, including the work weekends. 

His next planning effort is to develop a matrix of Lodge Systems, showing their  maintenance schedule, age/expected lifetime, and replacement costs, plus current issues and risks.
 
VI. Lodge Operations  –  Curtis 
Curtis reported that we need Monthly coordinators and asked for suggestions.

His upcoming plans:

· Ensure that new batteries for the defribulator equipment are in place by July 15.

· Change locks at the Lodge this summer

The Board agreed that the BIN rental process needs to be tightened up.  It was agreed that all bins must be emptied by September 30 so they can be cleaned during Fall Work Weekend. They will be numbered and assigned on a first-paid, first-served basis as part of the membership renewal process. Subsequent optional swapping between members should resolve any special needs (height, etc).
(Mike and Curtis to articulate the policy and present for board approval

VII. Communications –  Anne O
Anne’s plans for the Summer Skizette include:

· Calendar updates to include several additional ‘new member’ meetings.
· Report/Pictures of very successful Spring Fling

· Blurbs of new members

· Work weekend dates

· Bulleted highlights about new 2011-2012 budget

· Possible Equipment Swap date?

After discussion, a decision was made to conduct frequent SHORT surveys (3-4 questions) each centered on a specific subject.  These will provide valuable input to the Board as well as provide an easy way for members to voice their feelings/preferences. Participation can be encouraged by adding a raffle to each survey (ie. clothing, vouchers, free lodge night, etc.)
______________________________________________________________________________
Decisions Made 
1. Approved proposed Budget in principle and agreed to set DMF at $8,500.

2. Agreed for Mike K to have 20 Vought Award pins made and look into purchasing the mold.
3. Agreed to run frequent short membership surveys, each centered on a given topic.
Recap of ToDos - New
1. All – Consider the DMF rules quoted above to resolve how to handle unused DMF portion and how much to set DMF for this year. 
Last night we voted to set DMF for 2011-12 at $8,500. Unused funds from last year ($3,500) to be credited back to the membership as part of the overall budget, leaving $5,000 to fund current year maintenance projects. This is sound in principle, but the numbers may need tweaking.
2. John S to refine proposed budget and recirculate
3. Pat & Anne Z to formulate a system to track member volunteer activities and formulate options for those who cannot volunteer (for whatever reason).
4. Pat & Anne Z to develop an excel sheet to more easily track and communicate membership status
5. Bob to begin scheduling maintenance work, and to continue developing the Lodge Systems matrix.
6. Curtis to schedule summer Operations work and fill monthly coordinator slots.
7. Mike and Curtis to articulate policy governing BINS and present for board approval
8. Anne O to prepare the Summer Skizette issue

9. Anne O to populate website Calendar

Recap of ToDos - Previous
1. Board members to email suggestions to John O for Programs and Activities

2. All board members to recruit backups/assistants for their positions. 

3. Pat to compile a sample New Member package for Board review to include harcopy of Handbook.
4. (New Programs Chair) to create a new model for G’nal Mtgs by making them more FUN, removing the business info that’s available online, adding a few “Did Ja Know” items, and running contests and giveaways.

5. Anne Z to draft a Document Retention policy for board review/approval. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:40pm.

Respectfully submitted by Anne M Zaera













RHSC June 21 Board Minutes Draft.doc

3 of 3
Anne M Zaera

